TOWN OF ELBRIDGE

TOWN BOARD MEETING
April 28, 2022

 Minutes for the second regular monthly meeting of the Elbridge Town Board, held on April 28, 2022 at the Elbridge Town Municipal Building. Supervisor Vern Richardson called the meeting to order at 6:57 PM and led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

PRESENT:                                    Vern Richardson, Supervisor 

                                                         Doug Blumer, Councilor


                                             Floyd Duger, Councilor

                                             Todd Platten, Councilor

RECORDING SECRETARY:     Danielle Karlik, Town Clerk
OTHERS PRESENT:                   Joe Frateschi, Town Attorney

                                                        
 Jim White, Highway Superintendent


                                             Duane - Inserio


                                            Taylor Bottar – Barton & Loguidice

                                                        Brian Skidmore – Barton & Loguidice

                                                        C. Doyle


                                            Brian Rounds


                                            Sigmond Pieklik


                                            Duane Milton

                                                        Cindy Milton

                                                        Brad Hamer

                                                        Ben Ecker
ADOPT MINUTES:  On a motion by Councilor Duger, seconded by Councilor Platten, the minutes from April 14, 2022 were adopted. 
MOTION TO PAY BILLS:  On a motion by Councilor Blumer, seconded by Councilor Duger, General Bills Abstract #04, Vouchers #130 -173, in the amount of $109,866.15 were ordered paid, and Highway Bills, Abstract #04, Vouchers #1051-1076, in the amount of $34,789.67 were ordered paid with a total disbursement of $144,655.82.

GUESTS:  1) Duane Showens from Insero & Co spoke to the Board in regards to the 2021 Audit. He presented the Board with a financial report, on file, and a three-page summary, also on file. In his statement he thanked McKensey Gonyea for all her efforts, as well as Supervisor Richardson and the Board for the promptness and ease of the audit. The results were briefly touched upon, showing that there are no concerns, discrepancies or disagreements with findings at this time. Mr. Showens continued to go through pieces of the summary, ending with one suggestion from Insero to the Board in regards to policy and procedures being more defined for use of such financial like credit card usage.
Supervisor Richardson thanked Mr. Showens and stated it would take the Board some time to go through the given information and that they would be in contact with any questions. 

                   2) Ben Ecker addressed the Board on behalf of Terry Ecker, stating that Mrs. Ecker is adamantly against the proposed sewer project. Mr. Ecker then proceeded to read a statement in regards to the recent Jordan Fire Department banquet that three Board members attended and his disappointment in their lack of acknowledgement towards the retirement of Chief Milton. Councilor Platten stated that he was unable to attend, due to a family holiday event, and mentioned that Masonic Lodge awarded and honored Chief Milton upon the knowledge of his retirement. Councilor Blumer stated that he had spoken with Chief Milton personally, thanking him for his service and was asked by Chief Milton “not to make a big deal”. Councilor Blumer stated that he had planned a formal resolution in recognition of Chief Milton’s service later in the meeting. Councilor Duger sated he was unable to attend as well, but would agree with all that was said in regards to Chief Milton’s service to the department and the Town. He was unaware that Chief Milton was not running again. Supervisor Richardson added to these statements by stressing the Chief Milton’s miraculous service.
                   3) Sigmond Pieklik gave a petition to Supervisor Richardson, on file. Mr. Peiklik continued to speak in regards to the proposed sewer project stating that the majority of residents in the proposed areas were not in favor of this project and found it unfair to place it upon them. He stated that the project seems that it is place for the mobile home parks involved, and during the second informational meeting held, only two people spoke in favor of the project. Mr. Pieklik then asked for an explanation of NYS Laws 12 and 12A, at which time Taylor Bottar stood and explained the differences. Mr. Bottar explained that 12 would be forming the district by use of petition in favor, and that it would need to be 51% of the proposed project area comprised of residential and business with specific guideline as to how the 51% is determined for equality regarding those entities. 12A would take place by Board action without petition and subject to permissive referendum, petition against the district could then be filed within 30 days of Board resolution and a simple majority vote would be conducted by the Board of Elections as a result. Mr. Pieklik thanked Mr. Bottar for his explanation. At this time discussion ensued between the Board and several audience members. Supervisor Richardson will bring the concerns, petitions, and disapprovals to the next sewer project meeting in the following week. 
                      4) Taylor Bottar, Barton & Loguidice, addressed the Board in regards to the Joint Water Project and the grants awarded. He also briefly discussed the pending resolution to agree to the use of Aqualogics for “communication” for the new water system, and the benefits to having one software. Answering a question from and audience member, Mr. Bottar stated that the system would not need to connected to the internet and if it were to go down, operations could continue through manual modes. 
OLD BUSINESS:  Supervisor Richardson attended the monthly Supervisor’s luncheon. Ryan McMahon spoke as a guest and the question was raised in regards to the pending grant money given to the County. Monies will potentially be released in May, with project bids in June, and awards in July. The Town of Elbridge will be awaiting any award for resident cable, but this project will be based on majority need receiving funds first. Currently 63 residents within the town are unable to receive cable. 
RESOLUTION:

On a motion by Councilor Blumer, seconded by Councilor Duger, the following resolution was 

ADOPTED:
4 AYES Richardson Blumer Duger Platten



0 NAYS

Resolution 65/22

The Town Board of the Town of Elbridge resolves to recognize Chief Doug Milton for his forty-five years of service as Chief for the Jordan Fire Department and be it further resolved that the Town of Elbridge appreciates his life time of service and dedication to continuing and improving life and safety of our residents.
On a motion by Councilor Blumer, seconded by Councilor Platten, the following resolution was 

ADOPTED:
4 AYES Richardson Blumer Duger Platten



0 NAYS

Resolution 66/22

WHEREAS, the Town of Elbridge is processing its Joint Water System Capital Improvements Project along with the Village of Jordan and the Village of Elbridge, to update existing water system deficiencies, ensure continued system operations, and ensure public safety; and

WHEREAS, as part of Joint Water Capital Improvement Project, the Joint Water System proposes to integrate the new instrumentation and controls of the existing controls located in the UV Facility; and 

WHEREAS, the Joint Water Capital Improvements Project’s instrumentation and controls scope of work is anticipated to be included in multiple general construction contracts; and

WHEREAS, municipalities participating in the Joint Water System Capital Improvements Project have previously contracted with Aqualogics Systems, Inc. to furnish, install, and maintain equipment controlled and data acquisition systems; and 
WHEREAS, the Town finds it desirable to obtain the integrated SCADA Controls for the Joint Water System Capital Improvements Project through Aqualogics Systems, Inc., so as maintain continuity of programming and equipment, efficiency, and economy within the Joint Water System. 

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED:  the Town Board authorizes the standardization of the integrated SCADA controls for the Joint Water System Auqalogics Systems, Inc., as System Integrator for instrumentation and control components for the Joint Water System Capital Improvements Project; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that this shall take effect immediately.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Councilor Blumer:  The Town Historian is in communication with foundation that has offered a grant to obtain specifics to making the grant work smoothly for all involved. Councilor Blumer attended the Jordan fire department’s banquet with Councilor Caron and Supervisor Richardson. Councilor Blumer reiterated that Chief Milton did not want a big “fanfare” and was not one for public recognition and his leadership will be difficult to replace.
Councilor Duger:  The baseball program is underway. There was some trouble attaining jerseys, but they should be available by April 29th. The scoreboard at Seymour Lofft will be updated and the Park Association will be updating the software. Councilor Duger would like to thank the Highway Department for all the work they have done on the playing fields, and the school will finish the grading and laying the bases to the correct specifications. 
The senior trip is scheduled for May 5, 2022. 20 people are scheduled to go. Other trips are planned for July in Alexandria Bay and September to Rhode Island.
Councilor Platten:  The Environmental Commission met and has informed Councilor Platten that there is not a set delivery date as of yet for the ordered trees. They do have a purposed plan for the design of the plantings at the Community Center. Councilor Duger suggested placing a plaque, or similar, to explain the display. It was also suggested that the Environmental Commission might want to assist in the choosing and planting of shrubs around the Community Center pavilion. Assessing has interviewed potential part-time clerks. The Justice Department is quiet.
Supervisor Richardson:  This past week has found the offices short staffed due to illnesses. The Clerk’s office has stepped in to assist and their efforts are appreciated. A transfer of funds from the EFC loan to the BAN will be taking place in the next day. 
ADJOURNMENT:  On a motion by Councilor Blumer, seconded by Councilor Duger, the April 28, 2022 Elbridge Town Board meeting was adjourned at 9:09 PM. 
Respectfully submitted,

Danielle Karlik

Elbridge Town Clerk
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